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Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

From: Homayune Atiqee [HAtiqee@dtsc.ca.gov]
Sent: Monday, March 22, 2010 4:27 PM
To: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health
Cc: Barbara Cook; Karen Toth
Subject: Re: Case Transfer: PGE Subarea of 01490011 & ACEH Case # RO 0000286

Hello Mr. Detterman: 
 
I have discussed the transfer of the above-referenced UST case from Alameda County to DTSC with my managers. DTSC can 
include the UST case in its investigation and remediation of the PG&E Emeryville site. 
 
DTSC may need to consult with you occasionally on this case and other work overseen by Alameda County at the PG&E 
Emeryville site.  Thank you, 
 
 
 
 
 
Homayune Atiqee 
Hazardous Substances Engineer 
Department of Toxic Substances Control 
Brownfields and Environmental Restoration Program 700 Heinz Avenue Berkeley, California 94710 
phone: (510) 540-3838 
fax: (510) 540-3819 
email: hatiqee@dtsc.ca.gov 
  
 
 
>>> "Detterman, Mark, Env. Health" <Mark.Detterman@acgov.org> 3/17/2010  
>>> 5:02 PM >>> 
Karen, 
We've been in the process of cleaning up GeoTracker as a part of the Resolution 2009-0042 review process and found that a 
Voluntary Cleanup Agreement was signed on December 21, 2009 for the PGE Subarea of Case # 01490011.  It appeared 
reasonable to transfer oversight of ACEH Case RO 286 at the site to DTSC, and this was done on March 12th. 
 
Please be aware that a UST at the southern end of the area covered by the VCA is NOT depicted on the Site Diagram (Exhibit 
B;  Building A 4227 Hollis St).  It is our recommendation that issues associated with this UST be included in your oversight in 
order to eliminate potential complications in the future.  Information and historic reports concerning this UST, and on the other 
two areas investigated with ACEH oversight can be found on the ACEH web database under the referenced case number.  A 
link can be found below.  You can determine the location of the UST missing from Exhibit B in a report labeled SWI_R_1999-
07-19.  Additional UST removal information can be found beginning on page 245 of the CORRES file (to about the end; 
however, I wouldn't limit myself to just these two files).  The 1999 report also has information on the USTs removed just north 
of 45th Street, which appear on Exhibit B.  If you have not reviewed these reports, you may find them useful. 
Should you have questions, please let me know. 
Best, 
 
Mark Detterman 
Hazardous Materials Specialist, PG, CEG 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda, CA  94502 
Direct: 510.567.6876 
Fax:    510.337.9335 
Email: mark.detterman@acgov.org  
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PDF copies of case files can be downloaded at: 
 
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm  
 
 
 


